Ordinary Meeting of Hanbury Parish Council (HPC) 
Which is to be held on Monday 28th September 2015
And is to start at 7.30pm in Hanbury Village Hall.
1. To receive apologies for absence and to approve reasons for absence. AS and MAB send their apologies.
2. Declarations of Interest  
a) Register of interests; Councillors are reminded of the need to update their register of interests.

b) To declare any other Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the agenda and their nature.

c) To declare any Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda and their nature.

d) Written requests for the council to grant a dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 2011) are to be with the clerk at least four clear days prior to a meeting.

Councillors who have declared an interest must leave the room for the relevant items as per the code of conduct and the Hanbury Parish Council standing orders.

Failure to register or declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest may be a criminal offence.
3. To consider the approval of the minutes from the last Parish Council Meeting that was held on Monday 27th July 2015

4. Progress reports from the previous minutes for information. (Appendix A)

a) The car park drainage by Byways bungalow – ongoing. AB/JE
b) The quotes for the vehicle activated signs are being obtained by Cllr CS will be discussed in September meeting.


c) Progress on the update to the front of the village hall. 

The architect – Keith Chandler - parish council to go ahead with the quote and await Mr. Chandler’s drawings.
d)Playground Committee
AB noted that the willow structures at the playground were overgrown and suggested a new piece of equipment be purchased in place.  The Parish Council agreed to this in principle and suggested items will be quoted for.

e) Pumphouse Lane.  Clerk is to send a letter to Cty Cllr Maurice Broomfield for payment of the works as agreed.

f) Clerk to contact the footpath wardens to ask for a list of stiles that needed upgrading. 
g) Clerk to contact the local police and request the results of the speed check.
5. Correspondence received to date: 
To note the attached appendix of items that will be available for inspection at the meeting.  
See appendix B.  
6. County and District Councillors Reports: 
7.
Planning:
7.1
Applications received. 


W/15/02094/CU


Building off

Salt Way

Hanbury


Change of use of building from agricultural to class B8 – storage and distribution and creation of new vehicular access.


W/15/02345/PN


Hanbury Hall


School Road


Hanbury


Redesign and resurfacing of car park and footpaths.


W/15/01849/PN


Little Goosehill Wood


Goosehill Lane

Hanbury

Retention of existing buildings and hardstanding on site 1 all used in the maintenance of the woodland and forestry (retrospective) and demolition of the buildings on site 2.

7.2
Planning decisions made over the summer, prior to this meeting.

W/15/02175/GPDQ


Rectory Farm


Dodderhill Common


Hanbury


Bromsgrove, B60 4AT

Objection was submitted, the objection remains the same as the decision for the previous application from January 2015.  The buildings for conversion are not suitable and were not agricultural buildings during the necessary timeframe.
7.3
Applications refused by Wychavon DC

W/15/01609/PN, 12 Courts Close, Hanbury. - Semi-detached to detached.
W/01276/CU, Upper Goosehill Farm, Broughton Green, Droitwich. -Division of former agricultural bungalow into 2no dwellings (1 agricultural worker and 1 open market) retrospective.
7.4
Planning Applications approved by Wychavon

W/15/01688/PP, Woodlea, Hanbury Road, B60 4DA - Single storey extension.


W/15/01376/PN, Hanbury Hall, School Road WR9 7EA. Demolish existing visitor reception and build new visitor reception.

7.5
Ongoing planning issues

Woolmere Pastures – the council is advised that a hearing date from the planning inspectorate is awaited.
7.6
Applications submitted and subsequently withdrawn

W/15/02289/LB


Hanbury Hall


School Road


Reinstatement of pathways – part of original design of forecourt.
8
To Receive Reports from;
8.1
Playground Committee


8.2
Cricket and football clubs

AB Cricket Club

John Alexander from ABCC contacts the parish council with prices for the new changing rooms and asks if the planning application can be done by the parish council.  The Clerk has asked him for details of the buildings proposed for the council to discuss, and any cost implications.
Clare Stallard suggests the parish council have a discussion about replacing the pavilion on the recreation ground.
Football pitch in Hanbury. The contract has been received by The Bell FC and the match schedule received by HPC.
8.3
Hanbury Village Hall Management Committee

9
Finance
9.1
Monies received to the Parish Council this month



None to date.
9.2
Payments requested and submitted to the Parish Council 

To consider payments to be made as on the attached list.  See appendix C.
9.3
Requests for funding

Clare Stallard asks for funding for the village website.
9.4
Annual audit 2014-15Grant Thornton have reviewed the annual return and note that it is in accordance with proper practices and that no matters have come to their attention giving cause for concern.
10
Parish Lengthsman and parish maintenance issues.
10.1
Progress reports of highways/drainage issues as reported to HPC, Wychavon or Worcester CC - See appendix D.
10.2
There are flood alleviation grants available for up to £10,000.  The Council is to discuss whether there are any measures that could be taken to alleviate flooding in any areas of Hanbury. Applications must be received by 30th September 2015.

Trevor Brian is prepared to sort out the flooding issue in Doe Bank.  Cty Cllr MB had agreed to fund this or would the flood alleviation grant be more suitable?

10.3
Verge Markers at the end of Pumphouse Lane/School Lane


These have been removed and replaced several times and have now been stolen.  CC is happy to concrete the replacements in and highways are in agreement.
10.4
Update from Clare Stallard on the costs for a new vehicle activated sign.

10.5
Any other parish maintenance issues are to be discussed.
11 
Deputy Chairman

Clare Stallard has stepped down as deputy chairman.  Council is to decide if a replacement is necessary and vote accordingly as needed.  There is no necessity either by statute or standing order for Hanbury Parish Council to have one.
11
Highways and any Police matters.
11.1
To discuss any highways issues/accidents reported locally.


11.2
Police report.

12       Christmas lights on the tree at the village hall.

13.      Parish Councillors’ Reports and Items for Future Agenda

Councillors may use this opportunity to report minor matters of information not included elsewhere on the agenda and to raise items for future agendas.
14.
Date of next meetings
To confirm the date of the next meetings of HPC which are scheduled for 26th October 2015.
Signed Clare Shinner 22 September 2015
Abbreviations

ABCC – Astwood Bank Cricket Club

CC – Chris Cooke – Parish lengthsman

Cllr – Councillor

Cty Cllr – County Councillor

Dst Cllr - District Councillor

HPC – Hanbury parish Council

RG – Recreation ground

VHMC – Village Hall Management Committee

HPC Councillors

AB – Alan Bingham, MAB – Mark Bishop, NC – Neil Cook, JE – John Evans, IF – Ian Few, 

DF – David Ford, RR - Roy Raxter, CS – Clare Stallard, RG – Roger Weaving

Appendix A - Actions from July
4
a) The car park drainage by Byways bungalow – ongoing. AB/JE
b) The quotes for the vehicle activated signs are being obtained by Cllr CS will be discussed in September meeting.


g) Progress on the update to the front of the village hall. 

The architect – Keith Chandler - parish council to go ahead with the quote and await Mr. Chandler’s drawings. Clerk
8.1
Playground Committee
AB noted that the willow structures at the playground were overgrown and suggested a new piece of equipment be purchased in place.  The Parish Council agreed to this in principle and suggested items will be quoted for.
Clerk
8.2
Cricket and football clubs

The Parish Council gave permission for the next stage in this project to proceed and suggested that a 36 x 10 structure would be appropriate and were pleased that ABCC would like to have a long term contract with the parish. Clerk to inform ABCC
Football pitch in Hanbury.

The team is from Droitwich and is called The Bell F.C. 
The Council agreed to the team using the facility and agreed to a charge of £200 per annum. Clerk to send contract
10.2
Pumphouse Lane  Clerk is to send a letter to Cty Cllr Maurice Broomfield for payment of the works as agreed.

10.4
HPC agreed to contact the footpath wardens to ask for a list of stiles that needed upgrading. Clerk
12       Clerk to contact the local police and request the results of the speed check.

13.
MAB sent his apologies for the September meeting.

Public question time actions July 2015
Paul Platt noted that since the VAS has been not working, the speed outside Woodrow farm has increased, and suggested that a slow sign opposite the pumping station might be appropriate. Clerk.
Also a sign was suggested on the entrance to Cank Alley as the bend here was perceived to be very steep as well. Clerk.

Future agendas – September 2015
1  To consider the introduction of a neighbourhood plan.  This has been moved from earlier agendas.

2  CS asked that the provision of Christmas lights on the tree at the village hall be  

placed on the September agenda.

3  It was also agreed that the Clerk should arrange for an update on Police matters at each meeting.

4 There are flood alleviation grants available for up to £10,000 – for discussion.
Appendix B – Correspondence

CALC – updates from July, August and September 2015


  Training available this autumn.
Came and Company 
– re the additional insurance for the village hall and bungalow.

- Council matters magazine

Karen Lumley – Magazine

Wychavon 
 - Planning enforcement slides from the meeting in September.

 - SWDP main modifications.

From the Clerk

To Maurice re the reimbursement for the work on Pumphouse Lane.

To The Bell Football club re their contract and payment.

Grant Thornton – 2015 audit.




Meeting Adjourned for public question time





The time allocated is at the discretion of the council/chairman.  Residents are invited to give their views and question the parish council on issues on this agenda, or raise issues for further consideration at the discretion of the chairman.  Members of the public may not take part in the parish council meeting itself.  This period is not part of the formal meeting; brief notes will be appended to the minutes as an aide memoire.














